
 
May 10, 2024 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 

I am writing to request community project funding for City of Lancaster Taxiway 
Relocation Project in Fiscal Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City 
of Lancaster, Texas and the project location will be located at 950 Ferris Road, Lancaster, TX 
75146. The funding would be used to relocate the existing taxiway that would enhance operational 
safety and efficiency, which is crucial for accommodating the increase in air traffic and supporting 
the region’s economic development. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as the 
project is critically important for addressing the immediate and strategic infrastructure needs in 
Lancaster, Texas. With the region experiencing rapid industrial and commercial growth, the 
increase in air traffic has pushed the current taxiway configuration to its limits, creating potential 
safety risks and operational bottlenecks. This project aims to relocate the taxiway, thereby 
enhancing the airport’s capacity and ensuring it can continue to support the area’s economic 
expansion effectively. 
 

The project has a Federal Nexus because the funding request is for purposes authorized by 
49 U.S.C. 47100 et seq. 
 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Jasmine Crockett 
Member of Congress 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chair 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 


